

St Joseph's Catholic Primary School

Mather Lane, Leigh, Lancs WN7 2PW

Tel: 01942 606395 | Fax: 01942 766682

Email: enquiries@admin.saintjosephs.wigan.sch.uk | www.saintjosephs.wigan.sch.uk

Headteacher: Miss M Daley BA Hons PGCE NPQH

Dear Parents/Carers.

Please follow the headteacher's Twitter on @StJosephsLeigh Friday 6th July 2018 Summer 2 Week 5

A message from the Headteacher

Wow am I proud of our school and it's fabulous children, staff and Governors! Absolutely. Another fun-packed week. We began the week on Monday evening in St Helen's where Year 6 were presented with their Pin Awards and we celebrated how they put their Faith into Action. Then we had our last Well Being Wednesday, followed by the fantastic Year 6 show in St Joseph's hall. Such a clear, confident and funny performance with really strong singing. Thank you to all Year 5 children who supported with that. We've started our 'Meet the teacher' meetings for parents, we've had Pirates in Reception class, Minecraft club in the juniors, children enjoying strawberries and ice cream in the sunshine, Year 2 children planting gojiberries in Gardening club and Year 3 picking blackberries and enjoying a tractor ride at Kenyon Hall Farm. Thank you to all our children for loving Jesus, loving your learning and loving life – (living out our Mission statement) Thank you all staff for supporting each other this week and giving up so much of your own time for our children. Thank you Governors for being in class and helping out on class trips, all your support is very much appreciated. Finally, we end this full and busy week by celebrating all our World Cup work in assembly this morning and by coming to school with crazy hair for our Summer Fayre which is this Sunday after 10.30am Mass. There have been some great efforts and funny styles - so thank you to parents for all your support.

Polite reminder to all Current Year 3 parents

If you wish your child to take their first Holy Communion and Sacrament of Reconciliation next year in Year 4 then please attend Mass this Sunday to get a form from Father Colin and return to him before Friday 20th July. It is important that you attend Mass and then go to see Father Colin after Mass or else you will not be given a form to fill in.

Just to be clear, if you miss this deadline in returning your form your child will not be able to take part in the Sacramental programme in Year 4.

A special thank you to Mrs Hewitt our Literacy Governor, who has been one of our Foundation Governors for over 20 years.

You have been an inspiration to us all and we hope you will still pop in to visit us. Thank you for your years of dedication, experience, love & care.

Bonus ball number 7
Congratulations
Mrs Hartshorn

Good Luck to all for next week



Wimbledon Fortnight

This is the last week that we will be selling Strawberries and Ice Cream to all our children each afternoon. They can either bring 50p each day and hand it to their teachers in the morning (so we know how many to prepare) or they can pay £2.50 for the full week if you know they will want some every day.

A very big well done to the following children who have been making an extra special effort, been a credit to themselves and have earned the most team points for their classes this week.

As an added bonus 'Top Table' winners will earn an extra ten points for their team!

Reception - Rhys Jackson

Year Two - Charlie McDermott

Year Four - Aidan Wright

Year Six - Dylan Jackson

Year One – Angelica Flanagan Year Three – Sonny Coleman

Year Five - Ben Cohen

Two Quotes of the week as it has been such a busy week – Year 6 "I felt very blessed and proud when I achieved my PIN award" and "I think the best part of the play was at the end when people congratulated us all and everyone kept coming up to me saying I was a born performer".

Have a great weekend.

Miss Daley